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Wolf, Sheldon

From: Fremming, Krista R. <krfremming@nd.gov>
Sent: Tuesday, March 14, 2023 4:05 PM
To: Wolf, Sheldon
Subject: HB 1530 - original fiscal note

Hi Sheldon, 
 
Hoping you can pass along some information to the committee regarding HB 1530 and the reason 
why the original fiscal note was $34 million (of which $29.6 million was for ABA across the lifespan 
and for a broad range of diagnoses).  
 
We used diagnosis codes provided to us by the North Dakota Association for Behavior Analysis, 
which are listed below. Using incurred claims from recent years, we estimated that 22,855 individuals 
covered under both Traditional Medicaid and Medicaid Expansion have a diagnosis from the list 
below. Of the 22,855, we estimated that 15% or 3,480 of the individuals would receive services and 
based the utilization assumptions on what our existing ABA members receive on average.  
 
We and Blue Cross Blue Shield, our Medicaid Expansion managed care organization, have concerns 
that ABA is not backed by evidence for some of the diagnoses on the list. Also, we know that children 
with autism are not always able to access ABA due to workforce shortages and geography. Let me 
know if you have any questions. Thanks.    
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Krista Fremming 
Interim Director, Medical Services 
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